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March 1, 2022—Printable Version 
A Monthly Publication  Find a Complete Copy at:  lasvegascadillacclub.com 

Date Details 

Tue  February 22  
4th Tuesday Monthly Meetup—Drive Your Cadillac  

6 p.m.  Deans Place  
8355 Dean Martin Dr,  Las Vegas, NV 89139  
8 p.m. Board Meeting  

Tue March 8  
2nd Tuesday DTS (Donut Tuesday Soiree)   

9 to 10 a.m.  Wicked Donuts   
9490 W Lake Mead Blvd, Las Vegas, NV 89134  

Tue  March 22  
4th Tuesday Monthly Meetup—Drive Your Cadillac  

6 p.m.  Deans Place  
8355 Dean Martin Dr,  Las Vegas, NV 89139  
8 p.m. Board Meeting  

Sat Mar 26—IPOF   Veteran’s Park  Register to participate ipof.vegas 

Tue April 12  
2nd Tuesday DTS (Donut Tuesday Soiree)   

9 to 10 a.m.  Wicked Donuts   
9490 W Lake Mead Blvd, Las Vegas, NV 89134  

Tue  April 26  
4th Tuesday Monthly Meetup—Drive Your Cadillac  

6 p.m.  Deans Place  
8355 Dean Martin Dr,  Las Vegas, NV 89139  
8 p.m. Board Meeting  

Sat April 30—Cars on Eastern  Join the group to promote CTTY  7 a.m. to 10 a.m.  

Sat April 30—Atomic Motors   10 a.m. to 1 p.m.  Join the group to promote CTTY 

 

Sun May 1– Cadillac Through The Years  
 
 

Town Square—South Las Vegas Blvd 
 

8:30 – 10:30 a.m.  Registration/Show Field Set 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m.   Show   

3 p.m.    Awards   
Invite Your Friends _ It’s free to look! 

 

All Classic, Custom and Current  
Cadillacs Welcome 

See Registration Form for More Details  
Registration form is available on the website and in this newsletter 

 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED  
FOR CTTY AND BEFORE 

To Volunteer, Contact Gary Weaver  702-219-2839 
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PRESIDENT’S  UPDATE 
 
Hello Cadillac Friends.  
I hope all is well with everyone. We have a number 
of good things planned over the next couple of 
months.  We have 76 members (about 125 count-
ing family) as of the end of January.  This includes 
3 new members this year.  This month we welcome 
1953 Cadillac Series 62 Sedan of Danny Weisen-
miller.  Welcome back to everyone.    
 
Drive Your Cadillac.  We will have our regularly 
scheduled meeting starting this month on the 4th 
Tuesday at Dean’s Place (Feb 22).  Don’t forget  
Donut Soiree Tuesday (DTS) on the 2nd week of 
the month.  The next one is March 8. There is usu-
ally about 10 of us talking Cadillacs.  Check out 
events for other chances to DRIVE YOUR CADIL-
LAC.  

 
Cadillac Through The Years 
(CTTY).  Speaking of events, our 
15th CTTY (yes 15th) is a go for 
Sunday May 1 at our traditional 
location—Town Square. We do 
not anticipate any cancellation as 
it is outdoors.  It is good to get 

back on track as our last show was in 2019.  A spe-
cial thanks to Colin Christie, who was president at 
the time of the first CTTY and all other Cadillacians 
that helped to start this great “annual” event.  
CTTY Registration is OPEN!. We are expecting 
75+ Cadillacs/LaSalles.  We have a lot of interest 
from the community including the Cadillac Kings 
and the Vs to join us.  Anyone with a Cadillac / 
LaSalle may register and participate. Please invite 
your friends as looking is FREE.  This year there 
will not be a preCTTY display at Findlay for those 
who have been around for a while.  The registration 
form and more details are in this newsletter.   
Car Sign for CTTY:  There is still time to order.  
See the information on website. How about a grill 
badge?  Grill badges and other club gear are avail-
able at the meeting or contact me.  
CTTY Volunteers.  We will be needing a lot of 
helpers for this event. Those of you who have been 
to a CTTY know the number and type volunteers 
that will be needed. Please email or text me to let 
know what job you would like to do. If you do not 
know which job you might  just tell me of your inter-
ests, and I will find a spot for you.   
 
National News.  The national Cadillac & LaSalle 
Club (CLC) held its winter meeting last month. The 
information discussed was interesting and I wanted 
to share with you the highlights.   
• The CLC has over 6200 national and interna-

tional members.  The CLC finances are strong.  
• Show Field Judges.  There is a need for judg-

es at the GN and the Fall Festival.  If interested 
contact Head Judge Bill Anderson  443-994-
5455 rivsrgr8@aol.com. There is training.  
Check out the judging manual online at CLC 
website. If questions, I do judging at the nation-
al level and would be glad to answer your ques-
tions.   

• National Events. Check out the national events 
on the CLC website for more details.  
• June 21-25, 2022 is the dates of the Grand 

National (GN) in Lombard, Illinois, just out-
side of Chicago.  Please think about attend-
ing. I already have my hotel reservations 
and I am debating about flying or driving.  If 
you have never been to a GN and want to 
know more, give me a call.   

• October 30-November 4, 2022 is the Three
-Region Driving Tour on the east coast.   

• June 20-24, 2023, the GN is planned for 
Albuquerque. We definitely will have to get a 
group together  to caravan.  Watch for de-
tails this fall.  Get your room EARLY.   

• 2023 National Driving Tour is going to be 
in Indiana and will end at the Fall Festival in 
Gilmore, Michigan. This will be fun. More 
Cadillacs that you can ever imagine in 10 
days the end of September.  

• Self Starter is looking for stories about your 
Cadillac.  Send pictures and stories to the Self 
Starter Editor: theself-
starter@cadillaclasalleclub.org.  Don’t know 
what to write, the Self Starter can help you if 
you have an idea.  

• So Cal Show at Lakewood.  We missed this 
year earlier this month. Let’s plan on going next 
time.  
 

Findlay Cadillac. Please welcome to the New GM 
Emmanual Epino. John Saska retired.  Thomas 
Smith, a.k.a. Smitty, is still our club contact.  We’ll 
see them at CTTY.  
 
In Memorial.  I want to personally extend sympa-
thies to the families of Richard Bloss and Lance 
Sundin. They will definitely be missed as part of our 
Cadillac family.  Notes were sent to the families on 
behalf of the LVCC.  
 
I hope to see you at the next meeting on February 
22.   
 
Above all, Drive Your Cadillac.  
Gary Weaver, President 
 
If anyone has any suggestions or questions, please 
let me know.  Always enjoying hearing from you.   
Call or Text:  702-219-2839 or email at 
GARYL559@cox.net 
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